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2. INFORMATION
On 30th June 2010 Council entered a debate regarding petrol driven machine sports following a question from Councillor Adams as set out below:

"We wish to acknowledge the efforts that have been put into recent sporting events at Kettering Market Place and within the Town itself and hope that it continues with increasing imagination and innovative ideas.

Having this in mind and the issues that we have across the Borough with the illegal use of petrol driven machines in inappropriate places, I would like to ask that we send our congratulations to the two neighbouring councils that have chosen to tackle these issues, Wellingborough Council for opening an off road track for motorcycles, and Corby Council for launching a kart track.

We also ask the administration that, within our partnership working with our neighbours, that we gather the information that would enable us to provide an exciting diverse facility for the people of Kettering Borough."

The Chair of Research and Development Committee and the Head of Community Services were requested by Council to consider ‘the potential for providing additional facilities for petrol driven machine sports for local people ….in the development of future scrutiny work programmes and capital programmes’.


Elsewhere on this Agenda, members are being asked to comment on the methodology for prioritising services which is being developed as part of the Council’s approach to maintaining a durable budget.  
At the next meeting of this committee, members will also be asked to comment on the approach to amending the Capital Programme as part of the budget process for 2011/12.

Members are invited to consider the request from Council in the light of the above two pieces of work

3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

If this request is undertaken as part of the budget development for 2011/12, the formal consultation process will be set out in the December Executive with consultation commencing in 2011.
4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications as a direct result of this report
5.
USE OF RESOURCES

There is currently no revenue or capital provision in existing budgets for additional facilities for petrol driven machines.
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





	To consider a referral from Council on 30th June regarding potential for the future provision of facilities for petrol driven machines sports in the Borough





6.	RECOMMENDATION





	That the future provision of additional facilities for petrol driven machine sports be included for consideration in the prioritisation exercise and capital program review, as part of the build up to budget setting for 2011/12.









